
 
 
 
 

January 25, 2021 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street S.E. 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
Re: UM 1930 PGE Community Solar Bill Credit Update 
 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) initially submitted this filing on December 29, 
2020 in compliance with Commission Order No. 19-392. “Starting on January 1, 2021, 
until the Commission determines that it will no longer accept pre-certification 
applications at the interim rate, utilities will file an update to the base rate by January 1st 
of every year.”1 PGE had requested an effective date of February 1, 2021. At the 
request of Staff, PGE is now requesting an effective date of February 24, 2021. 
 
PGE is to include transmission, distribution, and energy charges (first 1,000 kWh) based 
on its Schedule 7 in setting the Residential Base Rate. This update results in a 
decrease of 0.010 ¢/kWh due to a decrease of the same proportion in its Schedule 7 
default plan Distribution Charge. 
 
 

Schedule 7 ¢/kWh 
Transmission and Related 
Services Charge  0.243 
 
Distribution Charge  4.652 
 
Energy Charge - First 1,000 kWh  6.329 

  
Updated Residential Retail Base 
Rate 11.224 

 

 
1 Order No. 19-392, Appendix A, pg. 81 
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Please direct questions or comments regarding this filing to Santiago Beltran Laborde at 
(503) 464-7902. 
 
Please direct all formal correspondence and requests regarding this notice to the 
following email address: pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com.  
 
 
 Sincerely, 

 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
 

 Robert Macfarlane 
 Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
 
 
cc: Kacia Brockman, OPUC 


